


Wednesday, January 15, 2020 
 
Statement from Curb Records Chairman Mike Curb, 
on the January 14, 2020 passing of long-time Curb 
Records CEO, Dick Whitehouse: 
  
Curb Records long-time CEO, Dick Whitehouse, died last 
night (January 14, 2020) in California.  Dick served for 55 
years with the company, 35 as CEO, and was still serving 
as a board member and trustee at the time of his death.  
Curb Records Chairman Mike Curb shared the following 
about his friend and colleague, No one has ever done 
more for Curb Records than Dick Whitehouse.  He was 
there from our start in 1964 and was responsible for some 
of the greatest artist signings in the history of our com-
pany.  Dick was that rare record executive who understood 
the totality of our complicated industry.  Dick played a 
major role in signing The Judds, Lyle Lovett, Junior Brown, 
Sawyer Brown, The Desert Rose Band and many others.  
I’m happy to say that Dick was surrounded by his wife 
Joan, his two daughters, Shelley and Debbie, and all of his 
grandchildren, sharing in what the family referred to as a 
living memorial.  The family does not plan for a funeral 
service, however if anyone has any tributes to Dick, 
please send them in and we will put those together as a 
tribute to him and pass them along to the family.  Please 
keep Dick’s family in your thoughts and prayers. 



From: Mike Curb  
Date: December 9, 2019 at 9:54:20 PM EST 
To: Shelley Whitehouse 
Subject: Dick 
 
I have always said that Dick Whitehouse was the greatest 
executive that I ever worked with. Nevertheless, there is 
nothing better than having a family that is proud of the 
achievements of their father and grandfather. I witnessed 
this on Dick’s final trip to Nashville. Dick’s grandkids Will 
and Brynn joined Dick and me at my home and both of 
them displayed an incredible desire to learn and preserve 
the amazing accomplishments of their grandfather. I was 
so impressed with Will and Brynn that I decided to finish a 
book that I had been working on for years. Dick was very 
moved by his grandkids and he reworked chapters in the 
book and I authorized the  printing of 150 copies for the 
Publisher and 150 copies for Dick and me and our Fam-
ilies and friends. Linda and I know from our own family ex-
periences that it is very rare to have this kind of outpouring 
of love and admiration from both of his daughters(Shelley 
and Debra) and his grandkids and his incredible wife Joan. 
 
I have to thank Dick for sharing his entire business life with 
me and allowing me to be a part of his very special family. 
               
 
Mike  



From: Mike Curb  
Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 2:50 PM 
To: Shelley Whitehouse 
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
  
  
Dick Whitehouse was far and away the best executive in the history of Curb 
Records, which I’m told is the oldest company still owned by it’s original owner, 
55 years.  Many of Dick’s accomplishments are part of a recent book that I wrote 
with Dick’s help. 
  
Shelley asked me to write about an interesting moment that I experienced with 
Dick, of which there were many.  When I was first starting the company as a 
teenager, I persuaded Dick to leave Capitol and join me as we tried to build a 
record company with no outside investment.  Dick immediately was concerned 
that I was working seven days and seven nights a week and that I was going to 
damage my health if I continued doing that.  He told me I needed to learn how to 
ski and then proceeded to tell me about his great skiing ability.  As a birthday gift 
to Dick I offered to drive him to Mammoth, which was his favorite place to ski, 
even though I had never skied at that time.  During the entire trip to Mammoth, 
Dick gave me all kinds of skiing tips and  directions and also continued to talk 
about his incredible abilities as a skier.  After several hours of driving, we finally 
got to the ski lodge and Dick said there is still time for me to go up to the top and 
ski down the hill and give you an idea of what skiing is like.  I watched him from 
the lodge below, and Dick proceeded to get on the ski lift and go to the very top 
of the hill and wave at me.  I waved back and he started down the hill and was 
skiing at an amazing pace, and he looked very professional.  Unfortunately, just 
before he got to the bottom of the hill one of his skis turned sideways and he 
started flipping.  The next thing I saw was Dick lying motionless on the ground in 
the snow.  I immediately got in touch with the medical staff and we rushed up the 
hill.  Dick was awake and lying there in great pain.  We loaded him on a stretcher 
and took him to the hospital where he was diagnosed with various injuries, in-
cluding a broken ankle.  I stayed overnight at the hospital with him and the next 
day they told me they could release him if I could remove one of the seats in my 
car that I was driving at the time.  With the help of three people, we removed one 
of the seats and I then spent the next day driving him home.  The good news is 
that Dick was not telling me anything more about his skiing abilities and we were 
able to talk a little bit about the music business.  Nevertheless, Dick was right be-
cause I’m still working seven days a week.  One thing for sure though is that I’ve 
still never skied. 



From: Benson Curb  
Subject: RE: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 5:53:06 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike, 
  
This is very sad news.  I didn’t get the 
chance to work with Dick for that long, but 
for the time I did it was incredible.  His pas-
sion and energy can be heard through his 
big and distinct voice never to be forgotten.  
He signed two of my favorite artists-Junior 
Brown and The Judds.  I am thinking about 
you and Linda during this time.   
  
Sincerely, 
  
Benson  



From: Bill Ivey 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:32:51 AM 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: From Bill re: Dick Whitehouse 
 
Mike: 
 
Very sorry to receive this news about Dick.  I 
never met him but in every conversation about 
the Curb legacy and the development of both 
the entertainment company and MCF and other 
charitable work it has been clear to me that 
over many years Dick Whitehouse was a 
steady and strong presence.  I know you and 
Linda worked hard to find ways to help Dick 
during his long illness, and I know he will be 
missed as both a loyal friend and trusted col-
league. 
 
Please accept my sympathy and best wishes as 
you deal with this significant loss. 
 
Bill



From: Blair McDermott  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:22:27 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I’m sorry to hear this Mike. 
Thank you for letting us know.



From: Blake Chancey  
Subject: Was Just Thinking about Dick Whithouse 
Date: January 17, 2020 at 12:46:37 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Hey Mike,  Very sorry to hear about Dick.  He was my favorite 
A&R guy to watch when I first started 100 years ago.  He was 
everywhere and into everything.. 
 
 I once went to a bachelor party in Austin Tx.  It was truly in 
the middle of no where.  Hour outside of town in a small 
cinder block building.  A bunch of pool tables, Picnic Tables, 
Grandparents all the way down to babies in this bar       ( gotta 
love TX ).  In the corner was a tiny tiny stage with on hanging 
light bulb.  I’m shooting pull and someone behind me says  
Blake Chancey, what are you doing here and how did you find 
out about this guy.   Turned around and who do i see, Dick..  
Told him I had no idea anyone was playing, and how great it 
was to see him.  Introduced him to all my friends then he 
made me go watch the guy he was chasing.  It was Dale Wat-
son, and he was great.   
 
Dick understood commerce, but more importantly he under-
stood credibility.  He was the guy who explained to me  
Grammy cool .  If you can have success at country radio, but 
get all the Grammy cool folks who hate country music to buy 
in, it can be huge..  That advice worked really really well for 
me 
 
Love Love Love me some Dick Whithouse.  A true A&R Man 
 
all my best 
bc 



From: Robert  K Lifton 
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 4:53:28 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike, thanks for letting me know. He was 
skilled, dependable and loyal, who always 
had your interests at heart. 
I’m sorry for his loss.  
By coincidence, Debbie will be performing 
in my area soon and Pat is receiving an 
honor at the same time.I still haven’t fully 
decided whether or not to go.  
Hope to see you and Linda soon. 
Best. 
Bob 



From: Bob Mitchell  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 6:00:44 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I first met Dick when I was in radio at KFRE/Fresno. I was one 
of the out-of-the-box stations on Lyle Lovett’s Cowboy Man 
single. Dick got a kick out of this story. I grew up in Bakers-
field and live there again now. Buck Owens and I were good 
friends. Buck used to listen to my show in Fresno sometimes 
on the drive in from his ranch to KUZZ. He heard me play 
Cowboy Man. KUZZ PD Evan Bridwell told me that Buck only 
did this twice in 25+ years working as Buck’s PD. That day, 
Buck walked in, found Lyle’s single and walked it into Evan 
and said, Start playing this. I served on the ACM board a few 
times with Dick. I always tried to sit by him because he always 
had something interesting to say. But, my favorite hang with 
Dick was at the Highland Grounds in Hollywood after I got into 
the record business with Sony Music. Billy Block used to host 
a weekly songwriter hootenanny. It was so much fun! Several 
times, I sat between Dick and the actress Katey Sagal and 
thought to myself, I am indeed in show business.” Just a lad-
der rung or two above juggler, but show business nonethe-
less! 
 
What a sweet man. A real recordman that I was proud to 
know. 
 
Bob Mitchell 
Redneck Records



From: Brent Maher  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 7:09:35 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Hello Mike... So sorry to hear the news about Dick. I 
know how close you both were and I can only imag-
ine how much you’ll miss him.  I’ve told people over 
and over again that Dick was one of the most pas-
sionate music loving executives I ever had the 
pleasure to work for. Once Dick’s musical button was 
pushed by a certain artist or song that was that. 
There was no question that Dick would always do 
his level best to see his commitment though . On top 
of that he had great taste and believed you could be 
innovative and commercial at the same time. I can 
never thank Dick and You enough for being the first 
believers in the Judds.You and Dick have had a 
major influence on our industry, our city, and count-
less lives though your generosity and the great 
music you’ve brought to life. I’m proud to have 
played a small part in the Curb Records history. 
 Any time you’d like to get together just let me know. 
I’d truly enjoy it. 
God bless You and Dick’s family..Brent



From: Bryan Stewart  
Subject: RE: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 1:52:03 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
While I only got to work with Dick for a short 
period of time, it was an absolute privilege 
to work with someone with his incredible 
knowledge and passion for music and art-
ists.  He was a shining example of integrity 
in an industry sometimes lacking that qual-
ity.  I am personally grateful for his leader-
ship, wisdom and hard work in helping to 
build the company that is Curb | Word En-
tertainment today.  He will be greatly 
missed but his contributions to music will 
last forever. 
  
  
Bryan Stewart| SVP, A&R and Finance 
Curb | Word Entertainment



From: Carole Curb  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 12:24:14 PM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
I am so sorry to hear the sad news. I will al-
ways remember our first office with Dick, 
Harley, Carole Haney, you and I. We 
worked so hard 
but we have great memories from that time. 
I know you must have a heavy heart be-
cause I am feeling it as well. 
Sending love, 
Carole



From: Cary Agajanian"  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 4:48:54 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike, That is very sad to hear. It was al-
ways a pleasure for me to just visit with 
Dick or work on a project with him.  
 
Please pass along my condolences to his 
family as well.  cja 
 



From: Charlie Cook  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 5:40:44 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Please accept my condolences.  I was so 
lucky to have many encounters with Dick 
while I was in LA at KHJ and KLAC.     I re-
member him as a first class, smart record 
person who genuinely cared about his busi-
ness and my business.    I will stop and say 
a prayer for his soul tonight as I go to bed.  
God Bless his family. 
  
My best,  
  
Charlie Cook 
VP Country-Cumulus 
Ops Mgr Nashville



From: Cheryl Broz  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:45:22 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I am sooooooo sorry to hear this news.  
Praying for his friends and family.  
  
Cheryl  
 



From: Chris Hillman  
Subject: Re: Dick 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 9:25:40 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Dear Mike,  
So sorry to hear of Dick’s passing. He was a true 
gentleman and a devoted fan of music. If not for 
Dick’s and your involvement there would have been 
no Desert Rose Band. 
I will always remember his enthusiastic phone calls 
to me each week with news of our recent single re-
lease’s chart movement. 
My condolences to his wife Joan, Shelly, Debbie 
and family.  
A true hero from the grand days of music. 
Mike, would you please pass this on to the Family. 
   Thank you, 
    Chris  
 
 
Dear Joan, Shelly, Debbie and family, 
We loved Dick so much while working with him in 
the Desert Rose Band. He made and nurtured our 
success, a true friend and mentor. 
 
   Chris Hillman 



From: Chuck Morris  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 18, 2020 at 4:08:57 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
Mike,As you probably remember I managed Lyle 
Lovett the first 4 years of his career and also Chris 
Hillman and Desert Rose. I was the biggest fan of 
Dick and just heard the sad news. Got your info from 
my great friend John Huie who I’ve worked with 
since he was a rookie agent all those years ago at 
Paragon Agency in Macon Georgia. If there is going 
to be a celebration of his life or funeral open to 
friends I would love to fly out to be there. Let me 
know if I could call family or you could just get per-
mission for me to come. You probably know for last 
14 years I have been CEO of AEG for the this part of 
the U.S. Needless to say I thought the world of Dick 
and was so saddened by his passing. My con-
dolences to you as well knowing your years of work 
with Dick. I can be reached on my cell 303 6015150 
all weekend or my office Tuesday at AEG.in Denver.  
720 9318710.  Again my sincere condolences to the 
Whitehouse family and the Curb family. There  will 
never be another one like Dick. Chuck Morris 
 



From: Chuck Thompson  
Subject: Please pass along to Dick's family 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 10:13:19 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I first met Dick in the early '80s. His under-
standing of a complicated business, com-
bined with his sense of style, made him a 
unique, larger-than-life character. He was 
always a consummate gentleman and will 
be sorely missed. 
 
Our thoughts are with you in this time of 
sorrow. 
_____________________________ 
Chuck Thompson 
Thompson Entertainment Group, LLC



From: Colt Murski  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:54:39 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Sorry to hear the loss of Dick. 
I wish I had the chance to meet him. 



On Jan 15, 2020, at 2:20 PM,  
Courtney Childress wrote: 
 
 
Thank you for letting me know. He was 
such a great man. I wrote him an email a 
couple of weeks ago thanking him for the 
amazing support he gave all of us. I hope 
he was able to read it.  He was the very 
best. I know he was a best friend to you, 
and I am so sorry for your loss too. 



From: David Smallbone"  
Subject: Just heard about Dick 
Date: January 18, 2020 at 3:18:46 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Hi Mike. Down under but wanted to let you 
know that I just saw information in Billboard 
about the passing of Dick. We’re very sorry 
to hear of your loss and your words about 
him were truly inspirational. In our very in-
teresting industry, few friendships let alone 
working relationships last as long as yours 
and his did. It encourages me to hear these 
stories.  
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with his 
family, Linda and yourself at this time.  
 
Warm regards. David 



From: Dennis Hannon  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 12:35:20 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Dick Whitehouse was a huge influence and 
great help to me when I joined Curb thirty years 
ago. His love of music combined with, what 
seemed, boundless energy and enthusiasm, 
was a powerful and infectious environment to 
be a part of. His integrity was beyond reproach. 
He helped me to understand the positive differ-
ence an independent record company could 
make to this industry.  
Dick was motivated every day by the music, the 
music, the music.  
I will miss Dick Whitehouse.   
 
 
Dennis P. Hannon | 
Executive Vice President 
Operations & Strategic Development 
Curb | Word Entertainment



From: Don Cusic 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 8:39:28 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: Re:  Dick Whitehouse 
 
Dick was always so jolly when I saw him--
full of energy. A positive life force.  
I know how much he meant to you, Mike--
and I appreciate the emails you sent about 
the five year plans you two worked on. It 
gave a good insight into the working rela-
tionship you and Dick had.  
I'm sorry to hear of your loss. Some people 
just can't be replaced--and Dick White-
house was one of those.  
Don 



From: Greg Hill  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 6:45:16 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike- 
 
I was so sorry to hear about Dick’s passing.    
I am sorry I never had a chance to work 
with him.  You and his family are in my 
thoughts and prayers. 
 
GH 
 
Greg Hill 
Hill Entertainment Group



From: Herb Pedersen  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 8:21:45 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike: Dick was always a source of amuse-
ment, guidance and friendship. He loved 
music  
just like the rest of us on Curb Records.  
His excitement never wavered and always 
had a positive suggestion. The entire De-
sert Rose Band will miss him dearly. 
 
Herb Pedersen 
Desert Rose Band 



From: Jay Senter  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 8:39:35 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I was saddened to learn of Dick's passing today and 
wanted to offer my deepest sympathies to his family 
as well as all of those at Curb Records. 
Dick and I first met on the tennis court in the mid-
70's, while playing a music industry tennis tourna-
ment. We played somewhat regularly for several 
years and had a warm friendship, which on occasion 
produced some business for Curb records and me 
as well as some really good tennis! 
I have been long gone from California and probably 
the last time I saw Dick was in the late 90's in Nash-
ville at lunch. He was a wise and gentle man with 
compassion and respect for everyone. A man willing 
to understand the music,the people making it, as 
well as the business transactions that were essential 
to growth and success. 
Remembering Dick Whitehouse is filled with mem-
ories that bring a smile to my face and I hope, com-
fort to you all. 
Jay Senter 
 



From: Jeff Edmondson  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 7:26:52 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
The passing of Dick Whitehouse is a profound loss for all of us who had the 
honor to know him. I extend my condolences to his family, Mike, Linda, 
Carole, Tracy, and Dennis. 
 
Although I came to Curb Records after Dick’s retirement, he was a mentor 
and role model and was always just a phone call away when needed. 
 
For over 50 years, he has been a partner and trusted advisor to Mike and, 
despite his retirement, was always a significant part of any major decision 
involving Curb up to the time of his passing. 
When you spoke to Dick about an issue and sought his advice, you were 
always reassured by his careful consideration, his extensive experience 
and judgment, and if that wasn’t enough, you were fully inspired by his 
deep and steady voice. 
 
In 2016, Dick and his family, including his Granddaughter Brynn, visited 
Nashville and I had the honor to spend some time with them. It provided 
me an opportunity to personally thank Dick for all that he and Mike have ac-
complished, which has paved the way for all of us who are privileged to be 
a part of Curb.  In typical Dick Whitehouse fashion, he was very modest 
and instantly shifted the credit to others, but his pride in Curb, its amazing 
history, and its exciting future was deep and profound. Any time you talked 
to Dick, Curb is just getting started! 
 
For those who did not have the privilege to know Dick, I would encourage 
you to read about him in Mike’s books and online at MikeCurb.com.  You 
will be as inspired as I have been. 
 
Respectfully. 
Jeff Edmondson



From: Jeff Tuerff  
Date: January 15, 2020 at 9:45:54 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: Re:  Dick Whitehouse 
 
Mike, 
  
I am so sorry to hear this news.  I have 
such fond memories of Dick coming to 
Nashville.  He was so kind to me and in-
deed represented the company in a way 
that was a model for all who followed.  
Prayers are up for he and his family. 
  
  
Jeff Tuerff | SVP, Marketing & Creative 
Curb | Word Entertainment



From: Jeri Cooper  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:28:21 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Sorry to hear this Mike.   
 
Sent from my iPhone 



I can’t think of a better way to say it other than Dick White-
house (always Richard to me), was a very special person 
in my life! He inspired me in ways that still resonate to this 
day. 
 
I first met Dick in the early 80s when he was pitching new 
Curb artists to Warner Bros Nashville. I’d just started work-
ing for the company and these were the halcyon days for 
the company and the beginning of an incredible run of 
successes for this wonderful rag tag collection of optimists 
and nonconformists. 
   
Along with the music, Dick would always offer some mor-
sel of wisdom about the business. I never forgot it and put 
it to good use when planning for the future. He was always 
so present and never condescending to this young way-
farer just getting started.   
 
I first heard the music of Jr. Brown, The Judds, Lyle Lovett 
and The Desert Rose Band from Dick. It gave me hope 
and challenged me. He more than anyone else let me 
know what was possible!  
 
Lincoln’s Gettysburg address was 272 words. I’m not as 
eloquent but my heart is heavy and my love, respect, and 
admiration for Richard is as deep. 
 
God speed my friend and Much Aloha 
Jim Ed Norman



From: Joe Galante  
Subject: Dick 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 7:16:40 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I met him in 1980 at the CRS when it was out at the air-
port. I knew of his reputation of being smart , friendly and 
straight to the point and wanted to meet him which I did. 
From that point forward he would come to the office or we 
would meet for lunch once a twice a year aside from see-
ing at CMA or ACM events. 
I loved my time with him.  He was so insightful in his views 
about the business. Always willing to help you if needed 
an intro or had a question.  
Obviously that time paid off with the work tape he had on 
the Judds when we met at Le Parc in LA….that led to our 
signing them.  
You wont find anyone who did business with him will ever 
have anything but praise for him. He had an impeccable 
reputation which he deserved   
He had a great smile and amazing speaking voice too…
could have done hosting for any show , not that he wanted 
that headache. 
Dick was made in difference in my life personally and pro-
fessionally . He was important part of building what is our 
country business today.  
Multitasking excuse spelling/abbreviations



From: Joel Strote  
Sent: Tuesday, February 02, 2021 2:12 PM 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
  
Dear Mike: 
  
Thanks for giving me the opportunity to say a few words 
for the Dick Whitehouse tribute book. 
  
Dick (or as I called him "RWW") was a truly unique individ-
ual.  Besides being  an extraordinary lawyer,  negotiator 
and deal maker, he also excelled as a fun loving guy who 
was always the life of the party. 
  
I will always remember RWW as a great friend, mentor 
and partner.  It was an honor and privilege to be his law 
partner for so many years.  People like Dick come along 
once in a lifetime and I feel honored to have been friends 
with him for so long. 
  
Rest in peace, dear friend.     
  
Joel Strote 
The Strote Law Group



From: John Esposito  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 5:19:16 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike, 
 
Thanks for letting me know. He sure did 
make a significant impact on the world of 
music. You message is great.  
 
Best, 
 
John 



From: John Jorgenson"  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 20, 2020 at 1:29:57 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Thank you Mike, and my condolences to you especially for the 
loss of your longtime friend and colleague.  
Fondly, 
John  
 
Sent from my iPad 
 
On Jan 19, 2020, at 5:28 PM, Mike Curb wrote: 
 
John, Your note is so thoughtful and I will make sure Dick’s family 
sees your kind words. Thank you for sharing your great talent with 
Dick and our company.       Thanks,  Mike  
 
Sent from my iPhone



From: John Jorgenson"  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 2:41:31 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
So very sorry to hear of Dick’s passing, he 
really was a gem of a guy.  
I know he really loved music and respected 
performers, and his joy and enthusiasm 
was quite contagious. As a young recording 
artist, Dick made me feel like the Curb com-
pany was really behind me as an artist and 
I always loved visiting him in his office. His 
kindness and smile will live on in my mem-
ory, and I’m grateful that I got to know and 
work with him.  
John Jorgenson 
Curb Records solo artist and founding 
member of the Desert Rose Band. 
 
Sent from my iPad



From: John Nemoy  
Subject: FW: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 10:12:30 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike 
I was very said when I learned of Dick’s 
passing, but I was instantly reminded of 
what a great person he was.  He taught me 
a great deal about the music industry and 
how to be a lawyer; while at the same time 
bringing laughter and joy into the office.



From: John Singleton  
Date: February 6, 2020  
To: Mike Curb 
 
Hello Mike: 
  
I hope you, Linda and your family are well. 
  
We were very sorry about Dick White-
house’s passing and know he was a very 
important member of your team from the 
beginning of your company.  I never met 
Dick, but I am very impressed by his rep-
utation and your comments about him.   
  
Best regards, 
  
John A. Singleton 
President 
  
SUN ENTERTAINMENT CORPORATION



From: Gissell, Jolyon 
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 8:17:29 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb Jeff those are tremendous 
comments for a great person. 
 
Patty and I knew Dick well as we had many 
events to work on, however one stands out. 
We were all at the Indy 500 eating dinner in 
a kinda run down restaurant.   (Had to go a 
second time that year as it rained out the 
first weekend) The Musact was playing el-
evator music, but a song came by The De-
sert Rose band.  Mike purked  up and Dick 
got up to find out who the band was.  Come 
to learn that Dick and Mike signed the 
group from the run down cafe.   
 
Dick set a high bar, was the best and a very 
cool hand.  He’ll be missed by all of us. 



From: Ken Levitan  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 3:46:31 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Thank you for sending me this.  He was a 
great man.  Was he sick? Hope you are 
well.  
 



From: Lon Helton  
Subject: DIck 
Date: January 17, 2020 at 12:56:07 PM 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Mike — My sincerest condolences on the 
passing of your long-time friend Dick White-
house. Your 50+ years of friendship and 
working together is simply amazing.  
 
Thoughts and prayers are with his family 
and friends. 
 
 
Lon Helton



From: Lori Hartigan  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 8:21:09 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
I was fortunate enough to meet Dick White-
house when I worked at CEMA in Burbank 
and John Brown was the Curb rep (John 
Curb was at Capitol Nashville at the time). 
Every time I crossed paths with Mr. White-
house he was a kind, friendly, and such a 
gentleman.  He has much respect in our in-
dustry.  I’m so sorry to hear of his passing.  
 
Lori Hartigan 
Curb Records



From: Lyle Lovett  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 18, 2020 at 8:36:37 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Howdy, Mike. 
 
Thank you for letting me know about Dick’s 
passing.  I’m so sorry to hear it. 
 
He was always so good to me, as you are. 
I’ll miss him. 
 
I hope to see you again soon as well. 
 
Lyle



From: Maria  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 11:28:43 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Hola Mike and Linda, I’m sorry for you loss, 
They will be on our prayers. 
 
Sent from my iPhone



From: Mark Miller  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:02:13 PM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
Mike , this is the saddest news ! What a 
wonderful man and friend , he was a true 
champion of our band . He had an incred-
ible love for music and for great songs , it 
was contagious !!! I am flooded with mem-
ories of his passion and a relentless pursuit 
in signing us. I think he was at every taping 
of star search , he was the reason you and I 
have this incredible 35 plus year friendship! 
Let’s get together soon and share Dick 
Whitehouse stories . Please let me know if 
there will be a memorial .  
 
Sincerely Mark   
Sent from my iPhone



From: Megan Dunphy  
Date: January 15, 2020 at 3:56:59 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: Re:  Dick Whitehouse 
 
So very sad to hear about Dick! What a 
force and so full of life! Always brought a 
smile to my face and others. Rest In Peace, 
Dick & the very Deepest Sympathy to his 
family❣ 
 
Sent from my iPhone



 
From: megan cox  
Date: February 9, 2020  
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
 
Dick Whitehouse is a man I remember with 
the following words: Laughter. Love. Hilarity. 
Fun. As a child, I admired his silliness and 
self-confidence. As an adult, I admired the 
same qualities in addition to his honesty 
and wise advice. To me, Dick will always be 
a light on the darkest of days.



From: Micha Ligon  
Date: January 15, 2020 at 1:32:57 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: FW:  Dick Whitehouse 
 
 
Mike, 
I’m so sorry to hear about the loss of your 
good friend. I know it must be a sad time for 
you and Linda. Dick was a wonderful man 
and will be greatly missed! I am thankful to 
have had the chance to know him. 
Best, 
Micha



From: Mike Borchetta"  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 7:37:50 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
Mike 
  
He is responsible for hire me and in turn 
was responsible for you moving to Nash-
ville.  Together we changed the landscape 
of Nashville. 
  
He will be missed. 
  
Mike Borchetta



From: Mike Rogers  
Subject: RE: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 10:05:00 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Man, this hurts. He was a great human for 
sure. Positive thoughts and prayers to his 
family. RIP.  
 



From: Nola Leone  
Subject: RE: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 4:32:26 PM EST 
To: 'Mike Curb'  
 
Dear Mike, 
I’m so sorry to hear this very sad news but appreci-
ate you letting me know so I can reach out to Dick’s 
family. Toward that end, can you send me his wife’s 
address. 
I have many fond memories of Dick and all the won-
derful ‘Curb’ adventures we all shared. 
  
I look forward to seeing you soon as well and mak-
ing more memories. I’ll let you know when I’m next in 
Nashville and I hope you will contact me if you are in 
New York City. 
With love to you, Linda and your beautiful family, 
Nola xoxo 
  
-------------------------------------------------------------- 
NOLA LEONE/ACE MUSIC SERVICES LLC



From: Pedro Vigil  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 11:10:07 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Our deepest condolences to the whole 
family,the Lord grant them strength and res-
ignation for their painful loss. 
 
 
Pedro Vigil 
CURB | Word Entertainment



From: Rex Benson  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse Tribute 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 9:16:55 AM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
Hey Mike: 
 
L.A. Publisher Rex Benson here... 
 
Way back in the day, we may have met when Steve Gil-
lette and I were writing together, and Phil Gernhard was 
our 'sounding board'... 
 
Around that same time, I became friends with Dick White-
house...What a great soul...I happened to be in The Blue-
bird, the night he signed Hal Ketchum...He also signed my 
friend Jann Browne...and one story I remember in particu-
lar was attending a Tim McGraw concert at Pacific Amphi-
theater, and Tim introducing Dick 3 times to the 
audience...I guess he was pretty grateful... 
 
Very much like JEN now, Dick was a Giant, with a Great 
Heart... 
 
My Sincere Condolences to You, the Whitehouse family, 
and the Curb family... 
 
Onward and Godspeed... 
 
Rex Benson 
REX BENSON MUSIC GROUP



From: RJ Meacham  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 11:44:31 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
Mike,  
Sorry to hear about the loss of Dick.  I was-
n’t fortunate enough to have met him but 
have loved hearing the stories about him 
from you and Dennis. Sounds like he’s left 
quite the personal and professional legacy.  



Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: Thu, 16 Jan 2020 21:57:10 +0000 
From: Ronnie McDowell  
 
 
So sorry to here this, I have such wonderful 
memories of him , I will always remember 
the phone message I got from Dick White 
House saying to me Ronnie McDowell you 
an Conway Twitty have a smash I wouldn’t 
take anything for that 
 
 
Ronnie McDowell 





From: Scott Borchetta"  
Subject: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 12:06:39 AM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb 
 
Dick was a force of nature.  Eternally up-
beat about his artists, strict and rigid in his 
expectations, and had an infectious laugh 
that resonated through walls.  
He may have been small in stature but 
when he spoke he was 10 feet tall.  Made a 
big impact on me in my early Nashville 
years.    



From: Tanya Dureaux  
Subject: RE: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 15, 2020 at 3:36:54 PM EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
Saddened too here the news about Dick, he 
was a man of high integrity and an excellent 
asset to Curb and the business of music.   
Mr. Richard Whitehouse, you will be 
missed. 
Tanya 
  
 



To: Mike Curb 
Subject: RE:  Dick Whitehouse 
 
Mike, I'm very sorry to hear of Dick's pass-
ing. I remember how helpful he was when 
we were negotiating the joint venture with 
Warner Music Group in 2001 - 2002. It 
sounds as though he was not suffering at 
the time of his death. Thank heaven for 
that. 
 
Tom 
 
Tom Sherrard



From: Tony Brown  
Subject: Re: Dick Whitehouse 
Date: January 16, 2020 at 10:40:58 PM 
EST 
To: Mike Curb  
 
MIKE.... I’m sorry to hear that . Dick was a 
great A&R person who did such a great 
service for CURB RECORDS . I will miss 
him .  
My best, TONY B 
 
Sent from my iPhone



 
 
Dick was one of the true masters in our in-
dustry,” Sheppard tells Billboard. He was 
one of the most thorough people I have 
ever had the pleasure of working with and 
was there for me in the early years of my 
career. 
  
T.G. Sheppard



From: Woody Bowles 
Sent: Wednesday, February 19, 2020 
To: Mike Curb  
Subject: To the family of Dick Whitehouse and to Mike Curb 
  
I am so sad to hear about Dick Whitehouse's passing.  I had first gotten to know Dick when I was the 
Director of Press and Public Information for CBS Records, Nashville in the early 1980's. After leaving 
CBS to start my own management and PR firm in mid 1982, I began working with Wynonna and 
Naomi Judd along with producer, Brent Maher.  In early January of 1983, my wife and I were on our 
honeymoon in L.A.  I called Dick and asked him if he would have time to see me.  I told him all about 
The Judds and Dick gave us a $100.00 budget to do some simple guitar / vocal demos of three 
songs.  I Fed-Xed the cassette to him and the next day he called me and said, "Woody, on a scale of 
1 to ten this is an eleven!"  Over the next few weeks we spoke about how he could be involved.  I told 
him I wanted a Curb / RCA deal.  Dick told me he only had Curb / Capitol and Curb / Warner Records 
arrangements at that time.  I felt that there was inter-label competition with Capitol and Warner and I 
really pushed for a Curb / RCA deal.  After a few months of negotiations Dick and I set up an audition 
in Joe Galante's office at RCA.  After that audition, Brent, the Judds and I went to O'Charley's restau-
rant just off of Music Row while Dick met with Joe Galante.  One hour later, Dick walked into the res-
taurant and announced, "Congratulations, you are now Curb / RCA artists!" 
 
Over the next several years, Dick, Brent Maher and I worked closely together on A&R, promotion and 
PR.  Of course, the act was a huge success!   
 
After five years I sold my interest in their management to my partner and moved on with four other 
acts.  One of those was Moe Bandy, who had been dropped from CBS Records one year prior.  I ap-
proached Dick and told him that I knew how to orchestrate his come-back.  I had brought Jerry Ken-
nedy on board to produce Moe's project.  By this time Dick had become my friend, mentor and 
cheerleader.  Once again he believed in me and made the decision to give Moe a shot. I found the 
first two singles, "Till I'm Too Old To Die Young" and "You Haven't Heard The Last Of Me".  The first 
one went #1 on Cashbox and the latter was top-five.  We followed with the hit, "Americana" which be-
came the theme song for George H.W. Bush's Presidential campaign. 
 
I think back to these times with such warm fondness.  Dick continued to follow me and my endeavors.  
In the 1990's I was managing country singer / songwriter, Terri Clark.  Dick wanted to sign Terri but 
said he was unable to get the rest of the label staff to make the commitment.  I went on to sign her to 
Mercury Records and had several gold and platinum projects with her.  Throughout this time, Dick 
continued to be my cheerleader, friend and believer.  Dick taught me so much and he and I gelled.  
He was one of my most valued friends and partners during my 35 years in the music business.  Dick 
loved to tell the story that I had written the 1977 Hoyt Axton single, "You're The Hangnail In My Life 
And I Can't Bite You Off",  which made him laugh. 
 
I am so grateful to have had Dick Whitehouse play such a prominent role in my life and career.  He 
was a one-in-a-million type of person and he had an incredible life.  I am sad that he is gone, but I 
celebrate his life and all that he did with and for me. 
 
God Bless the Whitehouse family in your time of grief.  Please know that he impacted so many lives 
in such a positive way. Thank you Dick for all you did for me and for all you have meant to me! 
  
Woodson (Woody) Bowles














































